
District Councillor Notes for Meeting – May 2025 

TENDRING 

April 

1st Ann Wiggins (AW) attended Planning Committee where an application was agreed to 

redevelop the Victoria Hotel site in Dovercourt. 

 

7th  Gary Scott (GS) Met with Lee Heley to talk about Portfolio position. 

 

9th GS attended the Levelling Up Fund and Capital Regeneration Projects Working Party and 

discussed Clacton and Dovercourt Regeneration. 

AW chaired the Standards Committee Meeting with Annual Declarations, Mandatory 
Training and the Work Programme going forward were discussed. 
 
10th AW took part in the Independent Persons Interviews. 
 
11th GS attended Cabinet.  Group meeting to discuss allocation of seats in preparation for 

Annual Council. 

 

16th GS took part in the unveiling of the first of the sculptures as part of the Witches Trail    

around the District at Manningtree in his role of Portfolio Holder for Arts, Culture and 

Heritage. 

AW and GS took part in an All Members Briefing about Local Government Reorganisation 

and Devolution. 

 

17th   GS met with Clacton Arts Centre staff. 
 

23rd   Meeting GS attended a Meeting of the Trustees of St. Osyth Priory. 

 

29th GS and AW attended Annual Full Council.  Cllr Bill Davidson will be Chairman and Ann 

Oxley will Vice Chairman for the next year. 

 

 

ELMSTEAD 

We have had emails with reference to the speeding on School Road. 

GS has visited a resident with reference to planning application on Clacton Road. 

GS visited residents in Oaktree Place with reference to additional Council Services. 

We have had emails with reference to issues on Pavilion View. 

GS has visited new residents on Lanswood. 
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